
March 18, 2021 

Dear Keeneyville District 20 Families, 

As you know, all Kindergarten through 8th Grade students will return to In-Person Learning for the full school day, 
five days a week, starting on Monday, April 5.  Our administrators, teachers, and staff could not be more excited 
about seeing all our students after a full year of remote and hybrid learning!  Please know that the District will 
continue to strictly adhere to the state and local guidance and implement the COVID-19 protocols in our buildings.  
Safety of our students and staff remains our top priority.   

• The Return to In-Person Learning Plan will presented to the School Board next Thursday, March 25 at 
7:00pm.  Please sign-up here to attend the meeting virtually so that we can send you the zoom details.  We 
will share the presentation and meeting video with families and staff the following day. 

• No classes on Friday, March 26 as this will be a Planning Day for our teachers and staff to adequately 
prepare for the transition to in-person instruction.  

• Elementary and Middle School Hours will return to the pre-pandemic schedule: 
 

Elementary:   8:30am to 3:20pm on M, T, Th + F 
  8:30am to 2:30pm on W  
 

Middle School: 7:45am to 2:35pm on M, T, Th + F 
  7:45am to 1:45pm on W 
NOTE:  ECC will continue to follow the current Return to Learn Hybrid Model. 

• Your school will send you additional details, including class schedules, new bus routes, and protocols for 
your specific building.   

• District 20 will offer remote instruction for those students and families who are at increased risk of severe 
illness (including those with special health care needs).  Please complete the Medical Exemption Form for 
Remote Learning (English / Spanish) and attach a supporting medical note from a health care provider.   

• Free Breakfast & Lunch will continue to be available for all students.  Please note the updates below: 
o Friday, March 26 – Pick-up 3-Day Meal Pack for the weekend at Greenbrook  
o Spring Break – Pick-up multi-day meal packs on Monday, 3/29 (2-Day) and Wednesday, 3/31 (5-Day).  

There will be no meal pick-up on Friday, April 2. 
o Starting Monday, April 5 
 All In-Person Students will receive a bagged lunch and milk daily.  Students may opt to bring their own 

cold lunch from home.  Bagged breakfasts will be distributed to students at dismissal to bring home for 
the next morning. 
 Remote Students may pick-up meals at Greenbrook (only) from 9:00-10:30am on Mondays, 

Wednesdays, and Fridays. 
 All Families can pick-up multi-day meal packs for the weekend at Greenbrook from 9:00-10:30am on 

Fridays. 

Please do not hesitate to contact your school office directly with any questions.  You may also send an email to 
info@esd20.org with any questions or concerns.  We are grateful for your continued support through this 
transition, and we are very excited to see the students after Spring Break! 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Omar Castillo 
Superintendent of Schools 
Keeneyville ESD 20 

https://www.esd20.org/board-of-education/attend-board-meeting/march-25-2021-meeting
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1615489894/esd20org/i2bvvdczowcebjh3fdqt/MedicalExemptionFormforRemoteLearningENGLISHFILLABLE.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1615491223/esd20org/fz3abqsk1k2lsnigznsm/MedicalExemptionFormforRemoteLearningSPANISHFILLABLE.pdf
mailto:info@esd20.org

